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Newsletter
June 2015
Dates for your diary:  Nantwich Show 29th July 

 Ride and BBQ at Tile Farm for members and guests  20th Sept 
Please note that Izzy Rogers is our new membership secretary, her phone no. is in the footer at the bottom of the page.
Following the excellent talk by Margaret Rainey at the AGM in January, she has kindly offered to work with a member who has a behavioural issue with a pony. This will be done as a project which can be reported on as progress is made with (hopefully) a presentation at next year’s AGM. It may be possible to set up a blog about it, look out for further info on our Facebook site.  

Facebook page

We set up a Facebook page earlier this year to improve communication, report problems and allow members to post infomation and arrange to meet for rides so please do make use of it! The link directly from our website is now active.
Nantwich Show  29th July

Do come and visit our stand and have a chat.  We may also need one or two more people to help man the stand with a committee member for a slot so if interested please call Ray Hall on 01829 760348 and you will receive a ticket for the day.

Pleasure Ride and BBQ 20th Sept
As the ride and BBQ at Tile Farm was so popular last year, we are going to hold another one this year by kind permission of the Arderns for members and their guests.  The date is Sunday 20 September so do keep this free.  Keep an eye on the website and Facebook page for more details in due course. 

Rural Watch

Cheshire Police are looking for mounted volunteers for Rural Watch to report any suspicious behaviour or incidents they witness while out riding to 101 or report problems such as fly tipping to the local council.  As riders are much higher up than walkers we are well placed to see things. If you are interested in this or starting a Rural Watch group in your area please Email: communities@cheshire.pnn.police.uk   There will be some leaflets regarding the scheme on our stand at the Nantwich Show.

Oakmere Way

Good news!  The narrow boggy section through the woodland has now been infilled with stone by Tarmac so should now be much better to ride. 

Aston Ring Bridleway Report

The badger hole problem near Pickerings Cut has not yet been resolved but can be ridden more safely by dismounting and leading your horse past as there are very substantial mounting blocks at either end erected by the Council.  

Another problem has arisen on Bridleway Dutton 11 where the route crosses a field from the canal bridge at Bartington as there is some electric wire across the route (see photo).  The landowner has requested that riders do not ride around the edge on the road but clearly didn’t realise the reason why! They have now buried the wire so it should be safe to use but we will monitor it.   If anyone has any problems with this or other routes please get in touch with us and do use our facebook page to highlight any problems! The following link will take you through to the interactive map for Cheshire West and Cheshire East and will provide the route number to help report any issues:  http://maps.cheshire.gov.uk/cheshirecc.interactivemapping.web.

[image: image2.jpg]



Delamere Forest

We had a meeting with the Forestry Commission recently to address a few issues raised by members and the following has been agreed:

Delamere Loop – the alternative route to by-pass the Go-Ape from Station Road past the caravan park and railway line to the bridge over the railway is shortly to be surfaced with some vegetation cut back so should be suitable for riders. 

Old Pale – The easterly section has been closed off to riders and cyclists during the winter months as the ground has been boggy in places.  When the ground dried up the access gates at the top and bottom of the concrete road were opened by the Forestry Commission but it appears that one of the local residents keeps shutting these. The gates will now be padlocked in an open position during the summer months so access for riders should only be restricted when the ground is too wet.

An alternative route is to be made available for riders to the west of the concrete road where there is a grass strip between the hedge and Eddisbury Wood.  The Education Area  is being re-sited within this woodland so riders are advised not to ride up the central path within this woodland.  The kissing gate at the bottom will be replaced by a bridle gate that will be provided by MCBA.  Access will also be available along a grass ride between  Eddisbury Wood  and the main access road for anyone wishing to avoid the road or the path next to the railway line but wishes to cross the railway bridge into the main area of the Forest.  These new routes will be accessible directly across the main access road  through a gate from the existing multi-user route which bypasses the access road and links with Station Road and the Oakmere Way.  A horse friendly latch will be fitted to this gate.   

Parking -  If you are a regular visitor it’s worth getting a Discovery Pass at £40 a year which can be used on your horse box as well as your car and will be cheaper in the long run as box parking is now £10.  (There is a link to this on our facebook page)

MCBA Secretary - Jenny Sloane  01928 788413  Chairman - Ray Hall 01829 760348

Newsletter - Kath Wurcbacher  01928 561410

Membership Secretary – Izzy Rogers 01606 889103
Website: www.midcheshirebridleways.co.uk


